Ottawa County Board of Commissioners 8:00 a.m.
September 17, 2007 Regular Session

The Board of Commissioners met in regular session with Commissioner Harold
McCullick, Commissioner Kathy M Luthi, Commissioner Ray McGavran, and County
Clerk Mary Arganbright.

The meeting was called to order by Chairperson Luthi.
The official minutes of September 10, 2007, were read, approved, and signed.
Bruce Barefield, County Attorney, discussed legal issues.

Sandy Cline, Health/Aging Administrator, brought in an email that she had sent to the
Area Agency on Aging in reference to provide Sandy with information on the Senior
Care Act. Julie Govert-Walters, Area on Aging, joined the group. Julie updated the
board on the Senior Care Act, request for incentive funding. Commissioner McGavran
moved to give incentive fund matching for $2,500 to the Senior Care Act.
Commissioner McCullick seconded. Motion carried.

Janice Davidson, Emergency Management, gave the board an email on the emergency pit
at the lake from FEMA. John Copple, Highway Administrator, also joined the group.
Janice talked to the board about the reimbursement to the employee benefit from the
county’s offsetting FEMA dollars for wages.

Truette McQueen, County Appraiser/Zoning Administrator, talked to the board about a
zoning issue.

Ken White, County Sheriff, and Bruce Barefield, County Attorney, met with the board.
Ken gave the prisoner count of 45.

With no further business before the board, the meeting adjourned at 11:30 a.m.



